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Board Meeting:

30 January 2020
Subject: 


Clinical Governance Committee Update
	Recommendation:

	Board members are asked to:

Discuss and Note

X

Discuss and Approve

Note for Information only




___________________________________________________
1
Background

The following key points were agreed at the meeting and have been split into the three high level quality ambitions of person centred, safe, and effective.

	Item
	Details

	Person Centred


	Committee members were updated on the current Complaints Management performance.  Complaint numbers remain relatively low and response times to Stage two complaints have improved.  The complaint management process has undergone further revision which is anticipated to support complaint response times and the quality of responses.
The Committee was advised that the Clinical Governance Department are also undertaking a deep dive across various forms of feedback and benchmarking with other NHS Boards. 


	Safe


	The Surgical Services Division Report was presented and members were assured of the robust Significant Adverse Event and Root Cause Analysis processes implemented by the Division.  
The Committee discussed challenges in the delivery of the Microbiology Service and Scottish Adult Congenital Cardiac Service (SACCS). 
Two new consultant posts in microbiology have been advertised with a closing date in January 2020. Microbiology input to the Hospital Expansion Programme was also discussed.  A microbiologist has been appointed for six months to support the Expansion Programme and Infection Control elements of the built environment. He will liaise closely with the new national microbiologist post (being interviewed in January 2020).
The committee noted the ongoing challenges in delivering the SACCS. An additional NHS GJ consultant will commence in post in April 2020 and a further Consultant will take up appointment in December 2020. A further new post is being advertised in January 2020. By December 2020 the service will have a full complement of staff. 

An intermittent issue with the picture archiving and communication system was discussed in detail.
Changes to the Adverse Events National Notification System were discussed. Following a baseline report co-ordinated by Healthcare Improvement Scotland (HIS) in 2019, the Cabinet Secretary for Health & Wellbeing requested that a national notification system be put in place for all Level 1 reviews for Category 1 events with the aim of supporting national learning.  The implications of this were discussed including the potential for learning from events outwith these categories to be missed.  Committee members noted the requirement for further discussions between NHS Boards and HIS re the new process and the sharing of learning.


	Effective


	Committee members confirmed that the eHealth Steering Group would now report into the Clinical Governance Committee. A presentation on Business Drivers, the Digital Journey, key priorities for the coming year and challenges was delivered. 

Committee Members noted the work to date and look forward to further updates and assurance on the eHealth work programme.




The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 4 March, 2pm, Level 5 Boardroom 
Linda Semple 
Non Executive-Director
(Mark MacGregor, Medical Director)
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The Golden Jubilee Foundation is the new brand name for the NHS National Waiting Times Centre.
Golden Jubilee National Hospital Charity Number: SC045146

